
                 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

                              

                            

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Priest 

Fr Roy John Elavumkal SMM 
 

Parish Secretary  

Karen Taylor  -  Tue to Fri 
 

WHS / Finance Officer  

Karen Taylor  -  Monday 
 

Police Checks Unit  

Hiacinta Msomi  -  Monday 
 

Sacristan 

Weekdays: Michael Pierce 

Sundays: Terence Yeow  

& Roger Worth 
 

Mass Times 

Sunday    9.30 am 

Saturday Vigil Mass    6.30 pm 

Tuesday to Friday    9.15 am 
 

Confessions 

Saturday    6.00 pm 
 

Rosary 

Tuesday to Friday 8.45am   
 

Adoration of the Eucharist 

Every Friday before Mass 
 

Novena to St. Joseph 

Every Wednesday after Mass 
 

St. Joseph’s Primary 

Principal - Adrian Grbin 

Phone: 8431 2834 
 

Child Safety Contact & REC 

Anne Dudzinski 

Ph: 0418 847 804 
 

Knights of the Southern Cross 

Michael Boyle 

Ph: 8337 3270 
 

Parish Pastoral Council 

Chairperson – Alan Tyson 

Ph: 0412 389 875 
 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Ph: 8112 8700, 1300 729 202 
 

Youth Representative 

Nancy Ngure 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 9 – 12 

Ph: (08) 8431 6932 
 

 

 

 

 

Love heals 

 

30th  Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B/1   23rd / 24th October 2021 

 Master, grant that I may see. 
 

PLEASE NOTE 
Once you pick up a copy of the newsletter it needs to be taken home with you to ensure we 

adhere to COVID-19 protocols. Kindly DO NOT leave it behind after Mass has concluded. 
 

Entrance Antiphon     Psalms  104:3-4 
Let the hearts that seek the Lord rejoice;  
turn to the Lord and his strength;  
constantly seek his face. 
 
 

First Reading     Jeremiah 31:7-9 
 
 

Responsorial Psalm     Psalms  125.   R.v.3 
 
 

R.  The Lord has done great things for us; we are filled with joy. 
 

When the Lord delivered Zion from bondage, 
it seemed like a dream. 
Then was our mouth filled with laughter, 
on our lips there were songs.      R. 
 

The heathens themselves said: ‘ what marvels 
the Lord worked for them!’ 
What marvels the Lord worked for us! 
Indeed we were glad.      R. 
 

Deliver us, O Lord, from our bondage 
as streams in dry land. 
Those who are sowing in tears 
will sing when they reap.      R. 
 

They go out, they go out, full of tears, 
carrying seed for sowing: 
they come back, they come back, full of song, 
carrying their sheaves 
 
 

Second Reading     Hebrews 5: 1-6 
 
 

Gospel Acclamation     2 Timothy 1:10   
 
 

Alleluia, alleluia!  
Our Saviour Jesus Christ has done away with death, and brought us life through his 
gospel. 
Alleluia! 
 
 

Gospel    Mark  10:46-52 
 
 

Communion Antiphon     Psalms 19:6 
 
 

We will ring out our joy at your saving help and exult in the name of our God 

Rosters for 30/31 October 2021 

31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Time        Commentator / Reader          
 

6:30 pm  Jim Litchfield 
Anita Caperna, Bronwyn Gleeson 

 

9:30am Terence Yeow 
  Grace Yeow, Kevin George 
 

Childrens Liturgy:    Antonetta and Suanne 
 

Count Team No: 7 Lino Beltrame, Pia Beltrame, 
 Anne Dudzinski, George Dudzinski 

 

Altar:   Mon. 7 June to Sun 4 July 
  Doreen Ryan & Nancy Ngure 
 

All those who volunteered please arrive at least 15 minutes 

before the start time and report to the commentator for that mass 

A message from Aid to the 
Church in Need Australia: 
As we approach the month 
of Holy Souls, consider  

arranging Masses for your deceased loved ones and for the 
Holy Souls in Purgatory. For over fifty years, ACN has passed 
on the Mass offerings of the Catholic people, to poor 
priests, who have no other means of material support. In 
return, these priests offer Masses for the intentions of the 
donor. Each year, over 400,000 priests, ten per cent of the 
world’s priests, are supported by 1.5 million Mass offerings. 
One hundred percent of every Mass offering is sent directly 
to the priest in need. To arrange your Masses visit: 
www.aidtochurch.org/Masses 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS  
 

We pray for  all the deceased relatives and 
friends of our Parishioners 

 
Eternal rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light  
shine upon them; present them to God the Most High.  
 

Sick: We pray for the sick of our Parish  

LETTER FROM THE ARCHBISHOP 

 
 

MASS FOR THE 
HOLY SOULS 

 
If you wish to offer a 
Mass for the Holy Souls 
in November please 
use the Envelopes 
provided.   
 

 
 
Envelopes are at the 
Church Doors. 
 

The Covid-19 plan:  
We are currently Level 1: with some additional 
Restrictions 
Places of worship must be supervised by, and be clearly 
identified as, a COVID Marshal. 
As of December 1, all public buildings have been provided a 
QR Code.  This code is to be scanned using the MySAGov 
phone app or using the camera on your smart phone. 
Arrangements listed below will be in force until further 
notice: 
Our Parish is Committed to Health and Safety.  
1. Please scan the QR Code located on the door or external 
wall of the church.  If you do not have a smart phone, please 
complete the Contact Register upon entry.  
2. Use the sanitizing gel provided at the Church entrance.  
3. As of August 12, seating restrictions are as follows 
3 person per 4 square metres.  
4. MASKS are mandatory for shared indoor public places so 
EVERYONE MUST wear a Mask over the nose & mouth 
while inside the Church.  The Celebrant is permitted to 
remove their mask while saying Mass. 
5. Holy Communion is given only in the hand.  
6. Everyone must take reasonable steps to maintain 1.5m 
physical distancing at all times.  People from the same 
household may sit together.  Please keep the social 
distancing requirement when processing for Holy 
Communion and when leaving the Church after Mass.  
7. Please remember to wipe down the area where you have 
been sitting/kneeling in the pews and use the sanitizing gel 
provided on your way out.  
8. Please follow the ENTRY and EXIT rules. 
9. If you are unwell please consider the health of our 
community and stay home until you are better.  
10. As of September 9, Funerals & Weddings are now 
capped at 150 people but must have an independent 
COVID Marshal if more than 50 people are in attendance. 
Your cooperation with these requirements is greatly 
appreciated. 
 
Fr. Roy John Elavumkal SMM 

file:///C:/Users/Admin/Desktop/KAREN/BULLETIN%20&%20MASS%20SHEETS/Current%20Week/www.aidtochurch.org/Masses


POSITION VACANT 
Diocesan Youth Ministry Officer  

(Full Time, starting in 2022) 
 

The Catholic Office for Youth and Young Adults is seeking 
applications for the position of Diocesan Youth Ministry 
Officer. This is a full time role (part time options may be 
requested) beginning in February 2022.   Information about 
the position and application process may be found online 
at https://www.cesa.catholic.edu.au/working-with-
us/positions-vacant/job-detail/76223/diocesan-youth-
ministry-officer.   
Applications close at 9am on Monday October 25, 2021. 

 
CHARIS SA  -  FAITH ON FIRE SEMINAR  
Teaching : Reflection : Mass : Adoration 

Guest Speaker & Celebrant Fr. Selva Raj.  
Saturday 6th  November 2021,  St Peter Claver Church,                 
8 Stuart Rd, Dulwich..  10.30am – 3.30pm  Coffee & Tea 
Provided.     
Bring own lunch.  COVID-19 protocol still to be observed.                      
Contact-Ph 0407 060 715    Your donation appreciated. 

THANK YOU 
You will have noticed the Holy 
Water Dispenser at the door when 
you entered this morning.  A special 
thank you to Christina for supplying 
this for our Parish. 

 

 

  
  
  
   
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
  
  
  
  
  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

 

COMING EVENTS 
JOURNEY - A Celebration of South Australian’s 

Italian Migrants 
 

The event will be held during the Adelaide Italian Festival 
week and will honour Italian immigrants and their 
contributions to the life and vitality in South Australia.  
When:- Saturday, November 13th  at 4pm 
Where:- St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral 
In this Mass, we reflect on the significance of our Italian 
migrants with a focus on the 20th Century Patroness Saint 
Frances Xavier Cabrini – protector to all immigrants.  
For more information contact, Archdiocesan Events on           
P: 8210 8220 or via E: events@adelaide.catholic.org.au.

 
DIOCESAN YOUTH ASSEMBLY 

Ages 16-30   
 

The 2021 Diocesan Youth Assembly will take place on World 
Youth Day 
When:- Sunday November 21 2021 
Where:-Nazareth Catholic College, Findon Campus.  
The Youth Assembly is an opportunity for young people ages 
16-30 to participate in the ongoing dialogue and 
discernment of the Diocesan Assembly and the Plenary 
Council. Young People’s voices are important to the 
development of our local faith community. Food, music, 
speakers, and discussion. More information is available on 
www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au or by contacting Peter 
Bierer in the Catholic Office for Youth and Young Adults E: 
peter.bierer@cesa.catholic.edu.au

 
MEN’S RETREAT – ‘Back to grace’ 

 

“But by the grace of God I am what I am, and His grace 
toward me was not in vain; but I labored more abundantly 
than they all, yet not I, but the grace of God which was with 
me.” 1 Corinthians 15:10  
When: Commencing 6pm December 3 finishing with 

evening Mass Saturday December 4 2021. 
Where: The Monastery 
Cost:  $150 per person includes all meals, 

accommodation, and guided retreat. 
Please contact Donna at the Monastery to discuss financial 

assistance  
Registrations or additional information: Contact the 
Monastery on E: Conference@themonastery.net.au  or  
P: 8338 8700.  

 

OUR PARISH IS A CHILD SAFE ORGANISATION 
We are a Child Safe Organisation which is committed to the 

care, wellbeing and protection of children and young people.  
We believe that all God’s children and young people have the 

right to be healthy & safe and to have their voice heard, 
respected & valued. 

A Safe Environment for All 
 

To find out more about our child safe policies and procedures 
please contact our Child Safety Officer, Anne Dudzinski or the 

Archdiocesan Child Protection Unit on 8210 8159  
  Please feel free to approach Anne if you have any Child Safety 

concerns or issues you would like to discuss. 

      

Download at - thekidsbulletin.com

 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter – Celebrates  
WORLD PRIEST DAY  
TODAY October 24 

 

World Priest Day  is a celebration and affirmation of the 
men who commit their lives to the Lord and the Church via 
the Sacrament of Holy Orders.  It is an opportunity for 
Catholic Parishioners to thank, affirm and share their love 
and support for our priests. 
Today we join Marriage Encounter in their prayer for our 

Priests on this special day and all other days…. 

WORLD PRIEST DAY PRAYER 
 Heavenly Father,  
We come before you today to ask your blessing on our 
brothers, whom you have called to the Sacrament of Holy 
Orders. 
Lord Jesus, 
We ask that you support them with your presence and fill 
them with grace to serve You faithfully. 
Gracious Spirit,  
Unite us in service with those whom you have called. 
Open our hearts to encourage our brothers and sons to 
pursue your calling, and open their hearts to hear Your call 
to this most Holy Sacrament.      Amen. 

Sunday Collection   17th October 2021 
First Collection   $    487.85 
Special Collection – Catholic Mission $    732.15 
Second Collection  
Envelopes   $    640.00 
Open Plate   $    222.15 
Electronic Giving   $ 2,560.50 
Parish Account Total    $ 3,422.65 
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